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Workgroup on Transports

FINAL DOCUMENT
Following the interesting and lively debate among the participants of the Workgroup on Transport, coordinated by Cedomir Milic, President of the Assembly of the Montenegro Chamber of Economy, these items were agreed upon: 
First item

· All the participants appreciated the results obtained by the Observatory on Sea Traffic in the Adriatic and Ionian Area, which shows an overall positive trend (6% growth in the traffic of goods and 2% growth in passenger traffic).

· The debate highlighted the opportunity to extend the Observatory's activity to the analysis of transport modalities other than maritime as well as of issues related to integrated logistics.

· Also interesting would be the monitoring of all the infrastructure projects relevant to the area (initiatives, proposals, underway projects, state of progress etc.) at regional, national and European levels. This would permit to draw a complete and updated map of infrastructure facilities and prospective developments.

· By means of the Forum website (in which a section specifically devoted to transport issues is already been made available) it will be possible to gather suggestions, proposals and projects. 
Second item

· The Workgroup confirmed the need for taking into consideration the environment sustainability factor in the development of traffic in the region. In order to do so, environmental-friendly transport modalities, especially short-sea traffic and sea motorways, should be prioritised, in compliance with the guidelines set out by the European Union.  
Third item

· Particular attention was given to yachting, which is a rapidly increasing sector that can represent a great opportunity for the region's tourist and social development.

· Some issues related to the need for harmonisation of rules and regulations regarding access to ports and sea security as well as standardisation of services were dealt with.

· In this regard, it was suggested the establishment of a discussion room in the next Forum edition for favouring the meeting of sectors' representatives as well.
Fourth item

· Great attention was paid to the Pan-European Corridor 8. All the participants expressed a great interest in this subject and hope that the operational phase start soon. In this regard, participants believe that the integration of this project with an additional branch in the Bar-Beograd axis is strategic for the region. Such proposal, to be further discussed, could be presented to the European Union Commission on Transports.

Fifth item

· Finally, it was highlighted once more the need for constructing the Adriatic-Ionian motorway, which would link both coasts. The priority is the construction of a motorway across Montenegro, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Albania and Greece so as to link all the Adriatic and Ionian territories. Such a project, even though not unknown to the European Union, should be once again presented in that context emphasizing its importance and trying to include it among the priority strategic projects for the Adriatic and Ionian region.

